
 

Saint Anthony 
Catholic Church 

 PARISH SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
 

Monday through 
     Thursday 9 am to Noon  
Friday  Closed 
Or call to make an appointment 
  

Phone        [408] 997-4800 
 

Fax       [408] 997-4801 
 

Email           churchstanthony@aol.com  
Website           www.churchstanthony.com 
 

Mailing Address                
20101 McKean Road, San Jose, CA 95120 

 

CATECHETICAL MINISTRY  
Phone           [408] 997-4808   

 

“Where the Spirit of the Lord is, 
there is freedom” 

 

STAFF 
Pastor                   Rev. Lawrence M Hendel 
   (408) 997-4814 
Pastoral Associate for 
     Catechetical Ministry         Joann Maier  
Parish Secretary    Tracey Nicol 
Parish Bookkeeper    Susan Dunn 

 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 

Ramiro Bejinez, Holly Case, Michelle Contini, 
Cely-An Escay,  Jim Georgiou,  

Barbara Hawthorne, Katrina Healy, 
George Houston, Joann Maier, Son Nguyen,  

Patti Rottjakob, & Barbara Wadors  
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 

  Tom Cronan, Kevin Healy, Ron LaValley,             
Maria McMurray, Jim Parks and Matt Tanzi      
 
Protection of Children and Vulnerable Adults 
Anthony Gonzales, Director, Office for the                
Protection of Children and Vulnerable Adults 
Diocese of San Jose, 1150 North First Street,             
Suite 100, San Jose, CA   95112                                         
Ph:  (408) 983-0113,  Fax: (408) 983-0147 
e-mail:  agonzales@dsj.org  or  www.dsj.org 

SACRAMENT CELEBRATIONS 
MASS SCHEDULE 

Weekend Celebrations: 
Saturday - 4:00 PM             Little Church 
Sunday -   8:30 AM, 10:30 AM &                         
    5:30 PM             Big Church 
Tues. - Friday,  Mass - 8:15 AM  Big Church 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Anytime by Appointment 

Communal Celebrations during Advent & Lent 
 

CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS  
Annually at the Easter Vigil. 

Adults or children aged seven or older   
interested in discerning the Catholic faith or 

completing the Sacraments of Initiation, please 
call the Catechetical Ministry Office or 

e-mail:  createdre@aol.com 
 

BAPTISM OF INFANTS 
Ordinarily Baptism is celebrated on the           

Third Sunday of the month at Mass.  New or 
expectant parents should contact the parish  
office to schedule an appointment with the            

pastor.  Infant Baptism is celebrated  
following a Baptism preparation session. 

 

CONFIRMATION FOR TEENS 
Celebrated  every other  year in the Easter Season. 
Candidates for this Sacrament should call the  

Catechetical Office at 997-4808 
 

ANOINTING & CARE OF THE SICK 
If you or someone you know is preparing for 

surgery, received a recent serious medical            
diagnosis, or is experiencing the burden of 

years, please call the parish office for Anointing 
of the Sick.  Communion can be brought to  

anyone who is ill or homebound through our        
Pastoral Care Ministers.  A communal anointing 

occurs at Mass annually on/or near the            
Feast  of Our Lady of Lourdes, Feb. 11. 

 

MARRIAGE 
Couples should contact the parish upon their  
Engagement and usually 6 months prior to the  
desired date of the Wedding Ceremony. 

as part of the 
Universal Church  

encourages all 
people to live the 
Gospel Message, 

creating a  
loving parish       

environment that 
promotes  

spiritual growth, 
renewing and 

strengthening our 
commitment of 

faith and  
extending our 

hearts and hands 
to reach out to 

those in spiritual 
or temporal need. 

BIG CHURCH 
 

20101 McKean Rd.  
San Jose, CA 95120 

LITTLE CHURCH 
 

21800 Bertram Rd.  
New Almaden,    

CA  95042 

A Community  
of  

Christ  Our 
Lord and Brother  



NEXT SUNDAY’S READINGS 
 

First Reading:  Zechariah 12:10-11; 13:1 
 

Second Reading:  Galatians 3:26-29 
 

Gospel:  Luke 9:18-24 

 
 
                                                                                                                                   

JUNE 11th & 12th, 2016 
 

Saturday   4:00 PM Nick Votaw (RIP) 
Sunday   8:30 AM Vince DePalma (RIP) 
Sunday 10:30 AM Parishioners 
Sunday   5:30 PM Vilma Mott (RIP) 
 

WEEK OF JUNE 13th, 2016 
 

Tuesday   8:15 AM George Smith (RIP) 
 

JUNE 18th & 19th, 2016 
 

Saturday   4:00 PM Robert Rottjakob (RIP) 
Sunday   8:15 AM Robert Low, Charles & 
        Anthony Marino (RIP) 
Sunday 10:30 AM Jerry Pfeiffer (RIP) 
Sunday   5:30 PM Parishioners 
 
 

Meetings This Week: 
 

Monday, June 13th: 11:00 a.m., Knitting Circle 
       (Our Lady of Guadalupe Room) 
 

Tuesday, June 14th: 8:15 a.m., Morning Mass 
    (McKean Church) 
   9:30 a.m., Scripture Study 
    (Saint Joseph Room) 
   7:00 p.m., 8:30 Choir Practice 
    (Guardian Angels Room) 
        

Wednesday, June 15th: 8:15 a.m., Morning Mass 
    (McKean Church) 
   6:30 p.m., 5:30 Choir Practice 
    (McKean Church) 
    

Thursday, June 16th: 8:15 a.m., Morning Mass 
    (McKean Church) 
   7:00 p.m., 10:30 Choir Practice 
    (McKean Church) 
      
Friday, June 17th:  8:15 a.m., Morning Mass 
    (McKean Church) 
   
 
 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 

       Friday, June 24th – 6 p.m., Friday Night Social 

Without our generous advertisers, Saint Anthony Parish 
would not have a weekly bulletin.  Thank you from the 
bottom of our hearts. 

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
June 12, 2016 

 
I live, no longer I, but Christ lives in me.  

       — Galatians 2:20 

Sunday Stewardship 
 

Trackable Donations for:  6/5/16  = 77 
              

Stewardship (includes online giving) - 6/5/16....... $8,483.00 
    Youth Ministry..................................................$610.00
  
YTD Stewardship……………………........... $308.946.00 
 

YTD Goal……………………………………$293,520.00 
 

YTD Excess……………………………….......$15,426.00
  
 

 

 Summer Office Hours Commence 
Starting June 07, 2016 until August 23, 2016, 
the Parish Office hours will be: 

Monday - Thursday 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. 
Friday - Closed 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
 

Sunday: Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Monday: St. Anthony of Padua 
 

Tuesday: Flag Day 
 

Saturday: Blessed Virgin Mary 

FORGIVENESS 
 

     To forgive is to set a prisoner free 
   and to discover that the prisoner is me. 
                  —Anonymous 



          CATECHETICAL MINISTRY AND UPCOMING  PARISH EVENTS  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us for the 5:30 p.m. Mass 
this evening… 

Watch for e-mails and announcements 
about upcoming X-StATiC events  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

BLAST has ended for this 
school year! 

Save the Date - July 8th 
for Movie Night and Lock-In 

 

  X-StATiC 

 
 
 
 
 
On Sun- day, June 
12th we will begin registration for our 
Religious Education classes in the fall.   
 

We will begin classes on September 6th, 2016 and continue 
until April 4th, 2017.  The faith formation classes that our parish 
provides your child(ren) will help them learn more about our 
Catholic faith because of their participation in the weekly           
sessions.  It will help them access their inner spiritual life, and 
enable them to see why our faith in Jesus is so important to  
convey it to others, to give witness to their faith.  Even though 
you, the parents, are the first teachers of your children in ways 
of faith, we want to support you through the religious education 
classes. 
 

Please consider signing your children up for our CREATE  
Classes.  Questions, call Joann Maier at 408-997-4808. 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 

 Last week’s “Treasure” no doubt raised an eyebrow or two 
with the image of the deacons scurrying through the streets of 
Rome, or perhaps galloping on horseback, with fragments of 
eucharistic bread from the bishop’s liturgy. These would be 
dropped into the chalice at outlying celebrations, presided over 
by presbyters, to express unity with the bishop, and perhaps also 
to remind the presbyters that they were not free agents. The 
Council of Laodicea forbade the custom of the fermentum in the 
year 348. Generally, one of the rules of interpreting law is that 
people don’t make laws about things that aren’t happening. So, 
by mid-fourth century, we have an important clue that what had 
once been a Roman custom had become widespread. 
 Interestingly, when the Church of England (and its related 
bodies) went through a liturgical renewal in the mid-nineteenth 
century, they reclaimed this custom from the mists of history. 
Today, it is the custom in some Anglican dioceses for a fragment 
of the host from the bishop’s Holy Week liturgy (what we call 
the Chrism Mass) to be carried to every parish. On “Maundy 
Thursday” (our Holy Thursday), the fragment is dropped into  
the chalice to signify the parish’s communion with the bishop. 
This modern revival of the fermentum is different from the           
“co-mingling” action we are used to, in which a fragment of the 
consecrated bread is dropped into the chalice just before             
Communion. 
    —Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

 
 

HOPE AND FORGIVENESS 
 

 There were some interesting conceptions of sin preva-
lent in the time of the Hebrew scriptures. There was the belief 
that God punished sin immediately. Those who suffered disease 
or misfortune were, therefore, sinners getting their due from the 
Almighty. 
 Today’s first reading hints at another kind of God. 
When David admits his sin, Nathan declares, “The Lඈඋൽ on his 
part has forgiven your sin” (2 Samuel 12:13b). Here was not a 
vengeful God but a merciful God. What good news that must 
have been to David and those who, like him, could be honest 
enough to admit their sinfulness! 
 Jesus is the good news of God’s mercy and for-
giveness incarnate. Without Jesus, perhaps the good news 
would have been too good to believe, too difficult to imagine. 
But there he is in today’s Gospel, the God-man, forgiving a 
sinner and            declaring that she is forgiven because of her 
great love. 
 There is hope, then, for the rest of us sinners, if only 
we love enough! 
      Copyright © J. 
S. Paluch Co. 

PROFLIGATE? 
 

 I’d rather be a beggar and spend my last dollar like a king, 
than be a king and spend my money like a beggar. 
      —Robert G. Ingersoll 



DIOCESAN NEWS, CATHOLIC SOCIAL TEACHING & MORE PARISH EVENTS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you would like to add the name of 
your loved ones to the Prayer List, 
please contact the Parish Office.  We 
will publish them here in the Bulletin 
for a month from the date of the request, 
and pass their names onto the Parish 
Prayer group.  
Thank you and God Bless! 

 

Douglas Bentz, Doreen Bostock,                    
Michael Hamer,                               

Warren E. Rummelhoff  
B. Shepherd, Grant Show,  

Jolene Soares            
 

The people and families of 
those on the Prayer Request 
List would like to give a big 
“Thank You” to those who 
continuously lift them up in 

prayer.  They greatly appreciate all of 
your thoughts.  The power of prayer 
does great things! 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 

Monday: 1 Kgs 21:1-16;  
 Ps 5:2-3ab, 4b-7;  
 Mt 5:38-42 
 

Tuesday: 1 Kgs 21:17-29;  
 Ps 51:3-6ab, 11, 16;  
 Mt 5:43-48 
 

Wednesday: 2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14;  
 Ps 31:20, 21, 24;  
 Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
 

Thursday: Sir 48:1-14; 
  Ps 97:1-7;  
 Mt 6:7-15 
 

Friday: 2 Kgs 11:1-4, 9-18, 20;  
 Ps 132:11-14, 17-18; 
  Mt 6:19-23 
 

Saturday: 2 Chr 24:17-25;  
 Ps 89:4-5, 29-34;  
 Mt 6:24-34 
 

Sunday: Zec 12:10-11; 13:1; 
  Ps 63:2-6, 8-9;  
 Gal 3:26-29;  
 Lk 9:18-24 

  Saint Anthony  
      of Padua 
 

June 13th is the feast of 
our patron saint, Saint 

Anthony of Padua.  He was a           
Portuguese Catholic Priest that lived 
between 1195 to 1231.  After his death, 
he was quickly canonized by Pope 
Gregory IX in 1232. 
     Saint Anthony is known as the              
finder of lost items.  When an object is 
lost, say a sincere prayer to Saint               
Anthony, asking for help in locating  
the lost item! 
 

 Summer Schools in 
    the Diocese of  
         San Jose 
 

Are you wondering where 
to send the kids while you are at work 
for the          summer?  Are you looking 
for a summer school nearby?  A variety 
of subjects are available at various loca-
tions.  There  are also different athletic 
and enriching activities, such as day 
trips.  Find           programs for any 
school age, from        preschoolers up to 
high school students.  The dates, time 
and cost vary, and          depend on each 
school.  For a list of summer programs, 
visit: 
www.dsj.org/schools/summer-schools 

Are you a calligrapher? 
We are starting a memorial 
book of names and would 
like the help of a volunteer 
who has calligraphy skills 

or artistic (legible) handwriting.  Please 
contact Tracey in the Parish Office at 
408-997-4800.  Thank you! 

Catholic 
Communication  

Campaign 
 

Today, we will take up the 
Collection for the Catholic Communica-
tion                 Campaign (CCC).  This 
collection  communicates the Gospel 
through  Catholic social media activities 
and enriches our faith through televi-
sion, radio, social media, podcasts and 
print media.  Please be generous in this 
week’s collection and support this           
important work.  Remember, half of 
your donation stays in our (arch)         
diocese to support local communica-
tions needs.  The CCC is how we share 
our experience of faith, worship and 
witness to the world. 
 

The Fearless Band is  look-
ing for a drummer for the 
5:30 p.m. Sunday Mass.  
This is a fun contemporary 
group!  If interested, contact 
Barb Schroeder at (408) 

568-0816 or b.schroed2@gmail.com 
Call, text or e-mail!! 

Saint Anthony  
Outreach & Social Concerns 

Summer Parish Activities 
 

Payless Shoe Gift Cards 
 

Staring this month, the Outreach            
Committee will begin asking for           
donations for the “Back to School  
Shoe Drive” for the Children at the 
Sobrato Family Center.  They were so 
thankful for our help last year, they 
asked us to come back.  Children         
constantly outgrow shoes!  We will be 
accepting $30 donations to purchase 
shoe gift cards  for the families to make 
the purchases on their own.  We will 
also accept any $30 Payless Gift 
Cards from Parishioners who may 
wish to bring them to the Outreach 
Committee at church.  Later in July, 
Outreach will host a Summer Fun Party 
and Barbecue for the families at the 
Center and distribute the cards, at that 
time. 
 

Backpack Drive 
 

In July, Social Concerns will provide 
more specific information in the          
bulletin and Parish Update about the 
backpacks and school supplies.  A list 
of needed supplies for the children  
attending Our Lady of Guadalupe 
Homework Center will be provided.  
Last year was the first time the students 
had these items for their studies.  The 
children and their parents were so 
grateful.  The collection will begin in 
early August.  Any donations or pur-
chased supplies from “Back to School” 
sales will be greatly appreciated. 

 
 



SAINT ANTHONY 
         PARISH  
CATHOLIC SOCIAL 
   TEACHING 

COMMITTEE            Quotes for 
Reflection 
 

“We human beings are not only the  
beneficiaries but also the stewards of 
other creatures.  Thanks to our bodies, 
God has joined us so closely to the 
world around us that we can feel the 
desertification of the soil almost as a 
physical ailment, and the extinction of a 
species as a painful disfigurement.  Let 
us not leave in our wake a swath of            
destruction and death which will affect 
our own lives and those of future             
generations.”                   Pope Francis 

FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK: 
 

     Today we celebrate the Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time and 
tomorrow we celebrate the patronal feast of our parish, Saint Anthony 
of Padua. Clearly we come to the Eucharist each Sunday to be fed by 
the Body and Blood of Christ, sustained by this meal that is the 
“source and summit” of our faith, our very life in the Lord. So, while 

we gather after Masses for a picnic, share a meal and conversation, watch young peo-
ple engage in games, you might ask: Who is our patron saint? 
     Who is Saint Anthony? Some of you may be very familiar with his life, for those 
who are not familiar with his life I will give you a brief overview from the Lives of the 
Saints. Saint Anthony was born in Lisbon, Portugal in 1195.  As a very young man he 
decided to join the Canons Regular of Saint Augustine, but shortly after ordination to 
the priesthood, transferred to the Friars Minor (Franciscans) to devote himself to 
spreading the faith among African peoples. Due to an illness he was not able to pursue 
that dream.  He returned to Italy where he spent much of his time in prayer, reading the 
scriptures and doing menial tasks.  He had his greatest success, however, preaching in 
France and Italy and converting heretics. He was the first member of the Franciscans 
to teach theology to his brethren.  His sermons are notable for their learning and             
gentleness. He died at Arcella, Italy on June 13, 1231. 
     From an excerpt of one of his sermons he preached these words on the feast of  
Pentecost:  “The man who is filled with the Holy Spirit speaks in different languages.  
These different languages are different ways of witnessing to Christ, such as humility, 
poverty, patience and obedience; we speak in those languages when we reveal in              
ourselves these virtues to others.  Actions speak louder than words; let your words 
teach and your actions speak.  We are full of words but empty of actions…”  
     May our actions performed in faith, speak louder than our words, inviting others 
into the faith community, expanding our faith community to our friends and neighbors.  
     We also know that Saint Anthony is known as a “ready helper in time of need.” 
Even to the extent of finding objects that are lost around the house or home.  Some 
say, “Tony, Tony, turn around there is something lost that needs to be found.” He also 
had a special love for the poor.  Anthony was a preacher, teacher, healer and servant.  
We give thanks for his life, may his example inspire us to live our lives of faith.             
Happy Summer! 
 
Blessings,  
 

Father Larry 

Family summer holidays are 
just around the corner, so 
while you are  planning your 
vacations or summer trips, 

please plan on continuing your steward-
ship, weekly or monthly commitment to 
support the parish. Traditionally, there 
is a dip in donations over the summer 
months when people are away.        
However, the church expenses              
continue.  Please consider setting up an 
online giving account, if you haven’t 
already done so, so that you can continue 
to donate to the church even when you 
are not present.  Or, consider sending in 
your contributions before you leave for 
any length of time.  This would assist us 
greatly.   
Thank you or your support! 
 

   Saint Anthony 
   Parish Update 
 

Saint Anthony has a Parish 
Update that we send out via email.  
Have you received it?  Have you 
opened it and read it?  Our Parish Up-
date is an extension of our weekly Mass 
bulletin and highlights important dates/
activities/events, etc. which are coming 
up within the Parish and/or Diocese. 
 

If you have an email address and are 
not receiving our Parish Update, please  
contact Tracey Nicol in the parish of-
fice at 408-997-4800, and let her know.  
It’s possible we have an old email ad-
dress or no email address for you on 
file.  We’d love to keep you “updated!” 

      Friday Night Socials 
 

Back by popular demand, we will again be hosting Friday Night              
Socials on the last Friday of the month through to September.               
These are informal BBQ’s on the Church Plaza.   
 

The schedule will be:     6/24 - Open to all 
            7/29 - Men’s Night 

       8/26 - Ladies’ Night 
       9/30 - Open to all 
 

Please note, that the dates for the Ladies’ and Men’s  nights have been swapped from 
what was originally published in the bulletin. 
 

Join us on June 24th for the first monthly Friday Night Social.  This is a chance to 
visit and get better acquainted with other parishioners and Father, in a small relaxing 
venue.  Bring and BBQ your own main course, drinks, plates and utensils and we will 
provide the BBQ Grill and 3 side dishes.  Admission is $5.00 for adults with chil-
dren under 12 free.  The social will run from 6 to 8 p.m.  Tickets for the June 24th 
Social, will be on sale the weekends of June 11/12 and 18/19 after all the masses. 
 


